
Blue Knight Meeting, November 15, 2015 
 
The meeting was held at the Alamo Restaurant on Parvin Road, 
Kansas City, Missouri. There were 25 members and guests present 
for the meeting.  
 
The meeting was opened by Sergeant at Arms Dusty Wallace and 
presided over by President Rodney Phillips.  
 
President Phillips thanked the membership for the opportunity of 
serving the membership as presidents or the past five years.  
 
The in nominated  ballet of officers for the next two years are: 
President  Tim Hicks 
Vice President  Bill Evans 
Secretary. Richard Gooch 
Treasurer. Richard Weidemeyer 
Road Captain. Mark Adams 
Sergeant at Arms Dusty Wallace 
Social Director. Al Pearson 
Quartermaster. David Elliott 
Safety Officer. Stan Rogers 
 
Other members may be nominated by write in on the ballot.  
 
A committee was appointed to count the ballots following the 
election. The committee consisted of Karen Corum and Laura 
Harman.  
The results of the election are: 
The nominated members on the ballot were elected. New officers will 
assume office at the January meeting. They will serve a term of two 
years.  
 
Jane Hill gave a glowing report of the benefit ride for David Elliott. 
David was present at the meeting today and received the cards and 
funds that were raised at the benefit ride in his honor.  
 
The Vice President reported welcomed all and we have a good turn 



out. Thanked Rodney for his work over the last five years for bring 
back the club to new heights.  
 
Richard Gooch, Secretary thanked the membership for the honor 
and privilege to serve as their secretary the past two years. There is 
no greater honor than to be allowed to serve our club. Thank you.  
 
The Treasurer Report reported we have $3887.16 in the bank. It's 
that time of year the dues are due. The cost is $35.00 for the year. 
The renewals must be done by the end of January when the 
packages are to be in International.  
 
Road Captain Adams reported he had nothing other than the 50/50 
drawing.  
The 50/50 drawing was Bout $27.00 each. The winner was Dan 
Corum.  Congratulations.  
 
Sergeant  at Arms  Wallace reported he had nothing to report.  
 
Al Person, Social Director reported he didn't have anything. He did 
say he would appreciate being elected to another tern as Social 
Director.  He would like to get more rides next year.  
 
Quartermaster Elliott advised that a few badges have been sold. The 
new shirts tuned our well.  
 
Past President's report was given by Stan Rogers who who 
welcomed Rodney Phillips into the past president's club.  
 
Our Safety Officer reported that it is coming up on the time to 
winterize the motorcycle. Remember to stabilize the fuel. Be sure to 
check the tire pressures. Let's keep them safe for the next ride.  
 
Stan Rogers reported on the service project that was presented last 
month. The chapter can get become involved with the Veterans 
Home.  It may be to late to do the Christmas gifts this year but we 
can dedicate our efforts for Memorial Day. The gifts must be for sixty 
vets. A motion to form a committee to work with Stan Rogers to 



work on the project.  Motion passed. Lou LaDuron,  Rodney Phillips, 
Dave Corum, and Jane Hill will serve with Stan Rogers.  
 
The Christmas party will hosted by Lou LaDuron and Mary Jo. The 
meeting and party will be a Sunday dinner, Sunday Dec 20th. The 
time will be 2:00PM. The gifts will be restricted as to price of $10.00 
or so. The gift should be unisex. The meat will be provided but the 
club, side dishes provided by the membership. 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  
 
Respectfully submitted 
Richard Gooch, Secretary	


